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MINUTES
Workshop Meeting
Sanbornton Planning Board
Meeting Date and Time: Thursday, October 16, 2014 at 7:00 PM
Meeting Place: Town Offices, 573 Sanborn Road, Sanbornton, N.H. 03269 

The regular meeting was called to order by Planning Board Chair, Don Bormes at 7:02 p.m.   

Roll Call
Regular Members present: Don Bormes, Dick Gardner, Evelyn Auger, Will Ellis and Selectman Karen Ober   





          Alternate Members present: Gail Morrison  
Regular Members absent:




                        Alternate Members absent: Jody Slack, Judy Burlingame-Rich, Fred Rich and Carmine Cioffi


Others present at the meeting: Planner, Bob Ward & Pierce Rigrod (NH DES)  

Seating of Alternates for absent Regular Members – None.  

Review & Approval of draft PB minutes of 10/02/14 – Chair Ober made a motion to approve the draft meeting minutes of 10/02/14 as submitted. Evelyn Auger seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.    

Old Business

a. Public Hearing for the Telecommunications Chapter of the Master Plan – Chair Bormes opened the Public Hearing at 7:03 p.m. Planner Ward provided those in attendance with copies of the proposed Telecommunications Chapter that included the PB’s amendments made at their 9/18/14 meeting. Planner Ward noted the public hearing notice was posted legally and was made available on the Town’s web-site. Planner Ward stated he has not received any feedback negative or otherwise. Dick Gardner made a motion to accept the Telecommunications Chapter for inclusion into the Master Plan. Evelyn Auger seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. Chair Bormes closed the Public Hearing at 7:06 p.m. Planner Ward to file a copy with Town Clerk  
b. Presentation by Pierce Rigrod (NH DES) Re: Groundwater Protection Program – Mr. Rigrod explained he provides assistance to communities that want to protect groundwater and has a model ordinance that could be applied as an overlay district. Mr. Rigrod stated he is not asking the board to adopt the entire model and can provide a review of the Town’s current ordinance to help wordsmith some of the language. Mr. Rigrod noted he has reviewed the Town’s ordinance but not in its entirety and can offer some comments. 1) Map SP78001 was done in the mid 70’s, the sources should be checked (USGS) and the Master Plan maps should be used. 2) A limit should be set for well head protection areas for the community & public water systems. 3) Under Article 12, section D(2), Review the Department of Agriculture’s best management practices (BMPs) to encourage on-site infiltration for things like manure storage or salvage yards. Planner Ward informed Mr. Rigrod of the recent Site Plan approval for Giguere Auto Wholesalers and described their “state of the art” storm water management system. Mr. Rigrod stated there are usually procedures in place for what happens before the water gets to the filter because the system(s) are designed to remove simple compounds like bacteria, which are not good for human consumption. Mr. Rigrod noted usually BMP’s are in place to minimize spillage but the Town may not be that large of a scale for commercial or industrial uses. Chair Bormes stated New Hampshire is ranked third in water clarity. Mr. Rigrod informed the PB he currently is working with Dartmouth through a grant to check wells for arsenic levels and could check with the State’s lab to see what the Town’s data looks like. Mr. Rigrod noted some Towns (Tuftonboro) have community well testing programs under Conservation Commissions. Mr. Rigrod stated he would provide written comments or the board could set a work group. Mr. Rigrod noted he worked with the Towns of Tilton, Northfield & Franklin and the goal was to set up “tri-town” protection, so their ordinances were uniform. Planner Ward to review what ground water protection ordinances those Towns have in place.       
c. Review of new protocol for Zoning Amendments to be considered at Town Meeting – The PB reviewed the March Town Meeting schedule for zoning amendments. Planner Ward was asked to prioritize the PB’s Annual Plan of Work. Evelyn Auger offered to start the draft on Senior Housing. 
d. Discussion Re: Request for “building permit” on private road – Planner Ward provided the PB with a copy of the Town’s tax map of Winni Park Road, the property record card and RSA 674:41. Planner Ward stated the owners, Kerry Racki & Kelly Aceto, propose to build a second floor on the seasonal cottage with a greater pitched roof for snow loads. Will Ellis made a motion to recommend that the BOS authorize the ZEO to process the application for Tax Map 11, Lot 46. Evelyn Auger seconded the motion and the motion passed. Selectman Ober abstained from voting.   

New Business – None at this time. 
Other Business  
a. Update Re: Selectmen’s request for Town Building Space Study – Selectman Ober stated the Board of Selectman is waiting for a citizen’s representative to come forward. 
b. Report of Eastern Equine Encephalitis (EEE) – Planner Ward informed the PB he received a report from the NH DHHS that “EEE” has been detected in a horse located in Sanbornton and had been unable to reach the Town’s Health Officer. The PB was given a “EEE” fact sheet. Chair Ober expressed concern that the BOS were not aware of the issue. 
Planners Update

a. Correspondence – None at this time. 
b. Upcoming meetings, conferences & workshops – NH Planner’s Association Annual Meeting Re: Community Planning Grant. Planner Ward to attend.   

Meeting Adjourned, Dick Gardner made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:05 p.m. Evelyn Auger seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 
Next Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, November 6, 2014 @ 6:30 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,

April Rollins, Planning Board Secretary/Clerk

